
 

Dear beloved brethren,        May 2025 

We pray that this Prayer Letter finds you doing well. Every year we renew our commitment to do 

the Lord’s work more and more, better and better, bearing in mind that our labor in Christ is not 

vain. This requires from us to be steadfast and unmovable in faith.  

In our January PL, we submitted to your prayer a number of prayer requests; well, the Lord has 

answered a couple of them:  

(1) a new sound system is purchased at Good News BC;  

(2) the building loan is being paid up to now at Good Shepherd BC ;  

(3) the five Church building doors were made and fixed at Faith BT ; 

(4) the School teachers payments have been provided up to now at Rock Christian School ;  

(5) a new building work started in March with outstanding progress at Rock BC.  

Please give thanks and glory to the Lord for all the answered prayers. The construction work at Rock 

BC is but a miracle for us. If our goal to make the concrete by August is achieved, it will be another 

miracle. The building includes two offices, a hall for church services and a classroom. We stopped 

the work at the level on the picture, expecting the Lord’s provision to resume in August.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Justine and I were able to visit four (4) of our mission churches in the last three months. I delivered 

one message the Lord laid upon my heart in all these four churches. I entitled the message, The Lord 

First and Above All. From the feedback I got, I know it touched many.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Rock BC, adults services, 02/02/25 Redeemer BC, 03/02/25 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Every Saturday the Redeemer girls and boys begin the day with physical exercises.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please keep praying for our family, co-workers team and the work. Thank you so much for your on-

going prayers and supports. We highly appreciate the part you are taking in this work of the Lord.  

May God keep you safe!  

 

The Laodima Family  

 

  
Good Shepherd BC, Adults services, 03/23/25 Good news bc, adults services, 04/27/25 

The soul winning team, Paul’s Friends from 

Savior Baptist Church joined the brethren 

at Redeemer Baptist Church on Saturday 

March 1 and 15, for door-to-door soul 

winning. We registered many professions 

of faith.  

 

 


